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We are a caring and supportive community where all are welcome.  We are God’s Dreamseekers who seek to make disciples in ways that show love, respect and service to our community.
Out of the Ashes
Another season of the church calendar is coming upon us.  It starts with Ash Wednesday, which will be February 13 and flows until the celebration of the passion and Easter.  During the Ash Wednesday service we think about our own mortality, confess our sins (corporately and privately), and are reminded of God’s redeeming love and grace.  The imposition of ashes symbolizes our mortality and calls us to repentance and reconciliation.  Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of a period we call lent and begins our preparation for the great victory God achieved through the death and resurrection of Jesus.  Through this great act God cleared the way for us to be in intimate relationship with Him, to stand before Him free from the guilt and devastation of sin.  

During the season of Lent, we find ourselves preparing, reflecting, and pondering this great thing that God has done.  Some great traditions have been passed down through the ages.  One of those is the giving up of something significant in our lives.  This has ranged from giving up chocolate or other sweets to giving up television.  But I think a more worthwhile “giving up” would be giving up an hour each day, whether all in one time frame or broken up during the day, to spend time with God in prayer and reflection.  That is why so many devotionals are printed just for that season.  The more time we spend with God, the better prepared we are to celebrate on Easter morning.  One of the best faith “exercise” I have is to spend part of each day reading reflectively the Luke (22:39-24:12) story.  I put myself imaginatively in the shoes of an onlooker and think about how I feel about what is happening.  When I have reflected on that then I put myself in the shoes of a soldier, in on the arrest, the trial, and the crucifixion, finally discovering that the body is no longer in the tomb.  In each of these I think about possibilities of how I might have reacted to each set of circumstances.  Then I might put myself in the shoes of a disciple, what fears did I have, what disappointments, what heartaches?  Finally I put myself in Jesus’ shoes.  This is one of the most painful things to do, to feel his disappointments, his reluctance, his pain and finally his triumph over death itself.  

A daily devotional just for Lent is another approach to the season, or the Upper Room has great reflections for each day.  If anyone would like a simple devotional to use, we would be glad to provide that.  But the important thing is to find that time devoted only to God, to give up our sometimes very hectic lives for just an hour each day, and find God in whatever faith “exercise” we engage in.  May all of us be blessed in this Lenten season coming upon us.










Pastor Kathy
Newaygo United Methodist Church – United Methodist Women

The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose purpose is:

· To know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ.

· To develop a creative supportive fellowship.

· To expand concepts of mission through participation in the global ministries of the church.

UMW Meeting Dates

All women are welcome at any of the following meeting.  Join us when you are able.

Longcore Circle – We will not meet in January or February.  Our next meeting will be on March 6, 2013.  Please watch the bulletin for more information regarding place and time.  
UMW-Ladies Night Out – February 12, 2013 @ 6:30pm at NUMC We are studying “World Religions In 15 Minutes A Day”  this book is very interesting because as questions come up about a certain religion we can skip to that part in the book and read about it and then go on to another section.  We are talking about several different world religions at each meeting so join us when you can.
Mary Martha Circle – Tuesday, February 19, 2013 @ 9:30am.
Prayer Shawls

[image: image3.wmf]Knitters and people who can crochet wanted – knit at home or join us at Vera’s House on Wednesday’s at 8:30am.  Some yarn has been donated for our shawls.  See Dolores Cook, Jackie Pederson or Millie Stine.

The prayer shawls are given to persons who are struggling with something in their life.  They provide a bit of comfort to let them know someone cares and is praying for them.

Christian  Education News
Children’s Sunday School
There is a class for each age group and classes are going well.  We will be having some fun gatherings soon and will need help from the congregation in providing chaperones and goodies for the children.  Watch the bulletin and future newsletters for more information.

Upcoming events:  Friday, April 5th (Sunday School overnighter); Sunday, April 21st (swimming in Fremont following worship); Sunday, June 2nd (all church picnic)

MARK YOUR CALENDARS TODAY!

2012 Mission Giving –Final  Report

Benevolence



$     855.00

Christian Education                       
$       84.75

Church Scholarship Fund             
$     200.00

Christmas Boxes                         
$     504.29

Christmas Family-circle             
$     691.00                    

Coats for Kids                             
$     959.00

Community House                      
$     100.00

CROP Walk                               
$   3442.00

Dresses for Africa                      
$     525.00

Emma Graham Scholarship        
$     775.00

Habitat for Humanity                  
$     124.00
Haiti School Kits                         
$     264.00

Haiti School Kits- shipping         
$       50.00

Hearts to support cancer patients 
$     120.00

Hoovers                                           
$       71.50
Human Relations                            
$       87.50
Kids Hope-local                          
$     100.00
LOVE - food pantry                     
$     725.50

LOVE INC.                                  
$     100.00
One Great Hour of Sharing          
$     191.15
Peace with Justice                           
$       56.55
Mel Trotter Ministries                  
$     119.00                    
Native American Ministry           
$       93.50
Samaritan Christmas Boxes        
$     165.00

Team Kegan Chest                        
$     250.00

Thanksgiving Baskets                   
$     225.00

True North- children’s program    
$     100.00                     

UMCOR- tornado relief                            
$     102.51
UMCOR- hurricane Sandy          
$     397.58

UMC Camps                                 
$       89.78

UM Student Sunday                     
$       84.50

Vera House                                    
$       75.00

W. MI. Conf.- Malaria                   
$       63.56

World Communion                        
$       75.00      

                                               

_________

                                               

$11,966.67

“Give and it will be given to you.  …   For with the measure you use, it will be measured to you.”  
Luke 6:38

Upcoming Mission Concerns

Feb. 10- LOVE INC.

Feb.24- One Great Hour of Sharing
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A gift opens the way for the giver and ushers him, into the presence of the great.

          2013 Mission Giving

LOVE - food pantry                     $ 72.00
I am amazed!  Each year when I tally the mission giving for the entire year, I can not believe that our church has given this much beyond our church budget. You do such generous giving to help others and demonstrate God’s love for each of us.  When I look at our new giving record above, it doesn’t seem like much, but just watch how it grows during the year.  When we all work together, God blesses our efforts as well as us.  You may never know just how many people you have touched or helped but they will never forget that someone reached out to them.  Thank you and may God continue to bless each of you.

              
        Jan Fisher-Mission Chair

“Every generous act of giving, with every perfect gift, is from above.” James 1:17a
[image: image5.wmf]One Great Hour of Sharing

The collection we take this month will help defray the administrative costs of running UMCOR.  By supporting this offering, none of the money that is donated during the year to UMCOR for disaster or relief efforts will be used for administrative costs.
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Worship Helpers for February

February 3  
Liturgist:   Nancy Clark
Acolyte:   David Brooks
Inside Ushers: Dolores Cook & Barb Deitz
Outside Ushers:  Vern & Carolyn Boose
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound:  Deb Prins

 

 February 10
 Liturgist:   Susanne Geerdink
Acolyte:   Elizabeth Brooks
Inside Ushers: Ann Henning & Jen Larsen
Outside Ushers:  Al & Karen Winchel

Projector:  Elijah Brooks

Sound:  Deb Prins

February 17  
Liturgist:   Carline Knoll
Acolyte:   Gabriella Brooks
Inside Ushers: LeeAnn Hesse & Jane Bode Fowler
Outside Ushers:  Ruth Merritt & Dianna Weaver
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound:  Deb Prins
February 24  
Liturgist:   Joe Groff
Acolyte:   Colby Brooks
Inside Ushers: Harriet Kiper & Carline Knoll
Outside Ushers:  Patti Venneman & Millie Stine
Projector:  Elijah Brooks

Sound:  Deb Prins

If you are unable to serve on the day you are scheduled, please find someone to fill in for you.  If you can’t find someone to take your place or switch with you, please call the church office as soon as possible.
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                                   Treasurers Report

May God bless you in this new year.  Thank you for being such a giving and generous church.  Each month we are able to meet the needs of the church and we are on track to pay 100% of our Ministry Shares for 2013.  If you look at the expenses and the contributions in January, we spent more money than we brought in.  This is because the church insurance is due in January and then again in June and also because we paid to have the ceiling in the kitchen fixed and all the drop ceilings in the church were inspected and some of the anchors were replaced making sure that all of the ceilings are safe.   THANKS BE TO GOD!
Contributions through January 30, 2013 -
 
$  8,798.00
Expenses through January 30, 2013 -  

$14,081.50 



Total Overage
 - 
 $(5,283.50)
If you have any questions or would like to see a more detailed treasurer’s report please call Deb Prins at 231-652-6581 or see the copy of the reports posted on bulletin board in the church office.
Please prayerfully consider how you will continue to support the ministries of Newaygo United Methodist Church with your prayers, time, talents and treasures.  
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Friday, February 15, 2013

6:00pm

At Newaygo United Methodist Church

We will be serving lasagna, salad bar and dessert.

Free Will Offering
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Open to all ages
Bring your favorite board games, your family and enjoy great fellowship and fun after dinner.  

Please call the church office at 652-6581 by February 10th to let us know how many are coming.  We want to be sure we prepare enough food for everyone.
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Newaygo Chamber of Commerce

Newaygo United Methodist Church is now a member of the Newaygo Chamber of Commerce.  Following is a list of Chamber Events coming up, start thinking of ways our church may be able to get involved.  

Upcoming Chamber Events

April 13 – Home & Garden Show

Location:  Newaygo Middle School

For sponsorship & booth information contact Jeff Coil

(We could have a flyer in the bags they hand out for our Mary Martha Plant sale and volunteers from the church could hand out the bags at the show)

May 24-26 – Memorial Day Arts & Craft Show

Location – Brooks Park Downtown Newaygo

For booth information contact the Chamber office

(The only food in the park at this point is the carnival food – is this something our church might think about to raise money?  How about a float in the parade?)

June 22 – Newaygo County Kids Day

Location – Brooks Park Downtown Newaygo

For booth information contact the Chamber office

(In the past we have provided helpers and prizes for one game – is there more we could do?)

August 9-10 – Riverstock

Location – Downtown Newaygo
(This is during the Canoe Nationals for 2013)

For sponsorship, events & booth information contact the chamber office

August 30, 31 – Sept 1 – Logging Festival

Location – Downtown Newaygo

For sponsorship, events & booth information contact the chamber office

To Be Announced – Golf Outing

October 31 – Halloween Parade

Brooks Park, to Quarterline & Fair

For sponsorship and trunk or treat information contact the Chamber Office

The Week After Thanksgiving (December 3-7) – Christmas Festival

Location – Downtown Newaygo

For sponsorship, events and booth information contact the Chamber Office

There is a form in the church office you can fill out if you want to help the Chamber with any of the following activities:  Home and Garden Show, Memorial Day Activities, season of Hope Charity Auction, Golf Outing, Farm Market, RiverStock, Annual Meeting, Logging Festival, WinterFest, ChoiceOne Bank Saint Nick Kick, Halloween Parade, Newaygo County Kids Day, Business Networking
Newaygo United Methodist Church Activities February  2013
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	
	
	1
	2
8:30am – Exercise Group

	3 9:30am – Worship

11:00am – Sunday School for All Ages 
	4  
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	5
8am – Exercise Group

	6  
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours
7pm – Choir Practice
	7 
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off
7pm – Exercise Group
	8 

	9
8:30am – Exercise Group

	10 9:30am – Worship

11:00am – Sunday School for All Ages
LOVE INC OFFERING


	11
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	12 
8am – Exercise Group
6:30pm – Ladies Night Out

	13 
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

7pm – Ash Wednesday Service

7pm – Choir Practice
	14 
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off
7pm – Exercise Group
	15 
	16
8:30am – Exercise Group

	17  

9:30am – Worship – 1st Sunday in Lent
11:00am – Sunday School for All Ages
	18 
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	19
8am – Exercise Group 
9:30am – Mary Martha Circle

	20
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

Noon – Soup’s On @ St. Barts

7pm – Choir Practice
	21 
Pastor Kathy’s Day Off
7pm – Exercise Group
	22

	23
8am-11am – 4th Saturday Pancake Breakfast

8:30am – Exercise Group

	24
9:30am – Worship – 2nd Sunday in Lent
11:00am – Sunday School for All Ages  
NOISY OFFERING
	25
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	26
8am – Exercise Group
	27
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

Noon – Soup’s On @ NCUCC

7pm – Choir Practice
	28 
Pastor Kathy & Joe on Vacation
7pm – Exercise Group
	
	


If you have questions, concerns or an activity to add to the calendar, please call the church office at 231-652-6581 or email Deb Prins at debprins@sbcglobal.net.
Please be sure to check the church calendar before scheduling your events.  A printed calendar can be found on the corner of the desk in the church office.  
THANK YOU!

Read Through the Bible Chronologically in One Year. February 2013

Each month in 2013 there will be a calendar available with bible readings to guide you chronologically through the bible in one year.  If you have any questions please feel free to call the church office at 652-6581
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	
	
	1
Exodus 1:1-2:25
1 Chronicles 6:1-3a

Exodus 3:1-4:17
	2
Exodus 

4:18-7:13

	3 
Exodus 7:14-9:35

	4
Exodus 10:1-12:51
	5
Exodus 13:1-1527
	6  
Exodus 16:1-19:25

	7 
Exodus 20:1-22:15


	8 
Exodus

 22:16-24:18
	9
Exodus 
25:1-28:43


	10
Exodus 29:1-31:18
	11
Exodus 32:1-34:35
	12 
Exodus 35:1-36:38

	13 
Exodus 37:1-39:31
	14 
Exodus 

39:32-40:38
Numbers 

9:15-23
	15 
Numbers
7:1-89
	16
Numbers

 8:1-9:14
Leviticus

 1:1-3:17

	17  

Leviticus 4:1-6:30
	18
Leviticus 7:1-3:17

	19
Leviticus 

9:1-11:47
	20
Leviticus 

12:1-14:32
	21  
Leviticus

14:33-16:34
	22
Leviticus 
17:1-19:37
	23
Leviticus 
20:1-22:33

	24 

Leviticus 23:125:23
	25
Leviticus
25:24-26:4
	26
Leviticus 
27:1-34

Numbers 10:1-36
	27
Numbers 2:1-3:51
	28 
Numbers 4:1-5:31
	
	


If you have anything you would like added to the bulletin or newsletter, please call Deb Prins at 231-652-6581 or email your information to debprins@sbcglobal.net by the 20th of each month.
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February Birthdays


2/2	Sarah Bainbridge


2/5	Calvin Deitz


2/12	Donald Simington


2/14	Edna Schilling


2/17	Dan Schilling


2/18	Stanley Fisher


2/20	Patti Venneman


2/21	Ron Hood


2/28	Julie Berwald


2/29	Jared Wright


�








February Anniversaries





2/8 Stephen & Elizabeth Moore


2/13	Dick & Sally Mouthaan�





Happy Anniversary


�





Community Events





Epiphany Concert


Love, Light and Revelation


 


February 10, 2013


3:00pm


At St. Marks Episcopal Church


 


Featuring professional soprano, Dr. Courtney Gilson-Piercey, DMP(Doctor of Musical Arts in Voice Performance) with 30 years of performing experience and a decade of teaching experience; and professional flutist Michele Mines, MA in flute performance and improvisation; and tenor, Kirk Weller, active in choral and vocal music for the past 15 years and now serves as cantor at St. Marks; and Alexandra Weller, 10 year old 4th grader who studies piano and sings whenever she get the opportunity.  The musicians will be accompanied by pianist, Carolyn Burns.  A freewill offering will be taken to support the St. Mark’s 130th Cornerstone Anniversary and the restoration of their historic stained glass windows.


 


�


Save the date:  


Friday, April 26, 2013


Spring Christian Music Event


@ Fremont High School – Brand new building!


Previous Concerts:  Bid Daddy Weave, Sonicflood, 33miles, Barlow Girl, Sidewalk Prophets


http://www.facebook.come/cureusonline


Sponsored by:  NCureus and Love INC











Church Staff


Pastor:  Kathy Groff


Pastor Kathy is in the church office on Monday and Wednesday Mornings and other times by appointment.


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:kthlngrff@gmail.com"�kthlngrff@gmail.com�





Administrative:  Deb Prins


Deb is in the office Monday –Thursday from 9am to 2:15pm


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:debprins@sbcglobal.net"�debprins@sbcglobal.net�





Kids Hope Director:  LeeAnn Hesse


Phone:  231-652-7435


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:l.hesse@sbcglobal.net"�l.hesse@sbcglobal.net�





Organist:  Lois VanDyke


Phone:  231-924-2329


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:loisvandyke@hotmail.com"�loisvandyke@hotmail.com�





Choir Director:  Cathy Badge


Phone:  231-652-1478


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:bbadge@riverview.net"�bbadge@riverview.net�





Custodian:  Karen Winchel


Phone:  231-689-0677


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:sahoka_farms@yahoo.com"�sahoka_farms@yahoo.com�





Please feel free to contact any of the church staff if you have any questions or concerns.  





EMMA L. GRAHAM SCHOLARSHIP FUND


Jon and Sherry Graham have started a scholarship in memory of their daughter, Emma Graham at Fremont Area Community Foundation.  Emma passed away on May 15, 2012 after a courageous battle with brain cancer. The scholarship fund will provide scholarships to students of Newaygo High School.


Fremont Area Community Foundation will match donations made to the Emma L. Graham Scholarship Fund up to $500 per household until May of 2013.  Donations can be sent directly to the Fremont Area Community Foundation at P.O. Box B, Fremont, MI, 49412.


�





And Game Night
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Deadline for articles is 4:00PM on the 20th day of each month in the church office.





The Editor reserves the right to edit for content and space.
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February 2013 Newsletter


Join us for worship on Sunday morning at 9:30 am with fellowship following.


Sunday School for all ages at 11:00am  
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